Maidu Neighborhood Newsletter for August 2009

Next Meeting of Maidu Neighborhood Association:  7:00 pm, Tuesday, August 25, 2009, Sargeant Elementary School, Activity Room, 1200 Ridgecrest, Roseville.  The Activity Room is toward the back of the school.  Enter off N. Cirby.

(Maidu N.A. meetings are the fourth Tuesday of the month.  No meeting in December.)   

 Neighborhood Web Site:  www.maiduna.com

National Night Out Brings Neighbors Together
by Scott Reid

For the third year in a row, the Maidu Neighborhood Association has joined with neighborhoods across Roseville and the country to celebrate "National Night Out." 

National Night Out is designed to heighten crime and drug prevention awareness; generate support for, and participation in, local anti-crime programs; strengthen neighborhood spirit and police-community partnerships; and send a message to criminals letting them know that neighborhoods are organized and fighting back.  Since the most basic reason for our association is to help organize the neighborhood to watch out for each other and thus fight crime, this event is well suited to us.

This year we met in Maidu Park on August 4 and enjoyed food from Dos Coyotes.  Chicken and cheese enchiladas, rice, beans, chips and salsa made up most of the meal.  We also had face painting and other activities for the kids, and adults met neighbors and shared each other's company.

The City of Roseville sent us visitors including a fire truck from Station Number 4, several police officers (we even had the Chief of Police in attendance), Ready Fox (the mascot from the Police Dispatcher's Office), and Roseville Electric staff passed out information and reusable shopping bags.  Kids and adults were impressed with the SWAT team's "Tactical Response Vehicle" which is entirely bullet proof and can carry the entire SWAT team.

Our event was organized by one of our neighbors, Shannon Kane, who made all the arrangements.   She also supplied the salad for our dinner.  The Association Board would like to extend their heartfelt thanks to Shannon for doing all this for the third consecutive year.

We would also like to extend our special thanks to the following businesses for supporting our event:   Dos Coyotes Border Cafe, one of our neighborhood restaurants at 2030 Douglas Boulevard in the Border's Shopping Center, prepared the food.  You can dine in or order take-out by calling:  916-772-0775.  Visit them on the web at www.doscoyotes.net for a full menu and catering service requests.   
We want to thank Ann Hutchinson with Wildtree for the sweet dessert treats and two gift certificates that went out to a couple of neighbors.  If you want to learn more about Wildtree or order any of their simple, healthy, natural food products, please visit Ann on the web at: www.Ann.mywildtree.com or call her at 916-749-3141.

Arts, crafts and face painting were donated by Star Forge Astronomy Association.  You can view more on this wonderful and fascinating organization at:  www.spaceandastronomy.org.

We especially need to thank Carl's Jr., located at the corner of Douglas Boulevard and Sierra College, for donating the use of their drink containers.  Every year they supply us with containers full of ice, allowing us to offer you cool drinks during our summer National Night Out event.

Join us next August for the 2010 National Night Out!

Movie in the Park
by David Allen

We had a huge turnout for the second annual Maidu Movie in the Park on Friday, July 17.  Over 500 moviegoers streamed towards the Maidu Park soccer fields to stake out a patch of grass for an evening of entertainment.  While we waited for the sun to disappear over the horizon, neighbors chatted and kids played.  Many visitors to this event brought snacks.  Others supported RCONA and the Roseville Police Activities League by buying the pizza, popcorn, drinks, and glowsticks that they had for sale.  Thanks, neighbors, for supporting these two worthy groups!

The money that went to RCONA was especially appreciated as sponsor Adam Chervenak explained before the movie got underway.  The City of Roseville found out that their contract does not allow them to show movies to large groups outdoors.  As a result, RCONA now needs to pay over $300 per movie showing.  Since this wasn't planned in the budget, RCONA is looking for additional funding sources.  In addition to selling goodies at the movie nights, they are still accepting sponsorships.  If you have a business or know of someone who does that would like to sponsor these popular events, please contact Jim Kidd or Dave Steele, our RCONA reps.  Their phone numbers are on the front page of this newsletter.

One other impact of the contract issue was a last minute change in the Maidu movie.  Instead of Disney's “Cars,” we watched “The Tale of Despereaux,” the story of a brave mouse who saves a kingdom from an evil band of rats.  Moviegoers took the change in stride.

There are still more movie nights to come.  The movie “Bolt” is coming to Royer Park on Saturday, August 15.  “Monsters, Inc.” will be shown at Uribe Park on August 29.  The last movie will be shown on September 19 at Doyle Park.  That movie will be chosen soon.  Check the RCONA web site for an update, www.rcona.org.

Gutter Flooders Feeding the Creeks

by Dave Steele

Aren’t we having a great summer?   The temperatures have been unusually moderate; sidewalks on bare feet are tolerable; air conditioning bills are down; even the water bills should be down from reduced watering.  That’s a good thing because in case you haven’t heard, we’re still in a bit of a drought and it won’t be raining significantly until the end of October (if things go as normal in this abnormal year).  The creeks are supposed to be dry or close to it this time of year.   It’s only because of civilization and the irrigation that there is any water in the creeks at all.  With that in mind, you can appreciate the fact that the runoff water from our fertilized lawns and soapy washing of autos contributes substantially to pollution in the creeks.

Overcasting of fertilizer onto the sidewalks and driveways is a problem because the fertilizer is rinsed directly into the storm drains (designated by the fish emblem on the sidewalk) and floods the system with too much nitrogen.  Don’t just save your water – save your fertilizer!  Keep them both on the lawn. 

As for your car, don’t use soap to wash it.  Soap is for greasy film and you probably only have dust and dirt on the car.  Try it once and you’ll never go back (I haven’t used soap in years and I’ve converted others into believers) – save the wax job the soap removes and you can save money not buying soap.  Neighbors have been seen lathering up the car to get it clean then rinsing it off into the creek.  Where do you think the storm drain leads?  At least, wash the car on the lawn if you’re going to lather it up (if your lawn is domed, your car won’t leave a mark in this hardpan soil).

If dilution is the solution to pollution, it’s not appropriate this time of year!  Whatever you are rinsing down the storm drains is going to stay potent all the way to the creek.  If and when it pours buckets, there won’t be as much concern.  Set your sprinklers for shorter intervals, more than once a day to reduce runoff, and be careful with the chemicals.  Remember, if you wouldn’t put it in your aquarium, don’t put it in the storm drain.  “Only Rain in the Drain.”  

Municipal Traffic Ticket
by Dave Steele

Are you aware that some traffic tickets can be issued as “municipal tickets?”  A municipal ticket can be issued by the Roseville Police in lieu of the usual ticket in some instances.  If you are stopped in Roseville for a traffic violation, ask if a municipal ticket can be issued.  In certain circumstance, you pay half the usual penalty fee; the fine will go to the City of Roseville; and there are no points issued against your driving record.  For information and/or verification, contact Community Services Officer Nina Shaull at 774-5040 ext. 3756 or nshaull@roseville.ca.us.

Water-Wise House Calls
by Jim Kidd

Are you concerned about your water usage and want to use less water?  Sign up today for a FREE Water-Wise House Call by the City of Roseville. A trained Water Use Specialist will come to your home to review your water usage, provide you with low-flow devices and rebate information, and offer water-wise recommendations, including an irrigation schedule for your lawn.  Call 774-5761 to schedule your appointment today.

NOTE:  It’s not too late to volunteer for a position on the Maidu Neighborhood Association Board.  Come to the August meeting to find out more.  See front of this newsletter for meeting location, date, and time.

